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Summer living in the forest has begun!  Itõs fun to drive 

through our wonderful community and see families and 

friends enjoying porch sitting, picnics, games, hikes, 

gardening, fishing, ATV riding and the great outdoors 

and fresh air.   My favorite time of day is just after 

dark when lights flicker from cabin windows and all 

seems right with the world.  

 

Are you a FLOA member?   About 570 of our property 

owners have renewed or joined for 2014, but more are 

always welcome.  FLOA meets every month from March 

through October on the 3 rd  Saturday at 2 PM at the 

school district building.   Itõs not just a board meeting; 

everyone is welcome to attend.  Come and join us any 

time.  Itõs a place where you can find out how our entire 

community and organizations work together to make 

Forest Lakes work best for all of us.  The dues are very 

reasonable at $25 per year and that is what enables us 

to do all that we do.  

 

Mandy Metzger, our District 4 Representative on the 

Coconino County Board of Supervisors, will be our guest 

at the July 19th FLOA Board Meeting. She will talk 

about happenings in our district and hold a Question and 

Answer session, too.  Please plan to come out and meet 

her and let her meet you!  

 

Here are some of the things that FLOA does:  We 

sponsor and/or fund the Forest Lakes Happenings and 

all email òblastsó, the quarterly Newsletter, the Annual 

Phone Directory, maintain a secure database for the 

entire community, organize and fund pancake break-

fasts, activities over 4 th  of July week -end, community 

potlucks and other special events, sponsor highway 

clean-ups and provide funds for projects that benefit 

the entire community.  We also try to keep our resi-

dents informed of county legislation that affects us as 

an unincorporated area in Coconino County.  

 

Weõve been working on updating our FLOA website.  

Some information was really out of date and some 

things no longer exist.  We will strive to keep it more up

-to -date moving forward.  Check out information on the 

Woods Watch program, how to live with bears in the 

forest, OHV rules, the history of Forest Lakeséwell, 

just check it all out at www.floa.org.  

 

The Memorial Day Week -end Pancake Breakfast was a 

huge success!  We served well over 600 people and saw 

lots of pancakes being enjoyed.  We canõt thank ALL of 

you enough for your support whether you volunteered 

your time to help make it successful or whether you 

came and enjoyed and spent some of your hard earned 

money.  Thereõs another one coming up over Labor Day, 

so save your pennies and do it again!  

 

Be sure to read the entire newsletter.  Itõs packed full 

of information and details of events that are going to 

be happening around here this summer.  There is plenty 

of something for everyone.  
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ñForest Lakes Happeningsò 
 

ΧΦΦƛǎ ŀƴ 9Ƴŀƛƭ ōǳƭƭŜǘƛƴ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǎŜƴǘ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎǎ 
in and around Forest Lakes that you need and want to know 
about right away, as well as information and reminders of 
events.  DŜǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ άIŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎǎέ ƭƛǎǘ ōȅ ǎŜƴŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ 
address to FLOAnews@cox.net. 
¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ǇǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ ƻǿƴŜǊ ƻǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ C[h! 
to receive this.  Relatives and friends of residents also like to 
know what goes on in the community. 

FLOA Highway Clean - Up          Thursday, September 4th       9 AM  

Lots of volunteers are needed to clean up the 2 miles of Highway 260 that goes through Forest 

Lakes.  THANK YOU to Rick Brunton who heads up this project twice a 

year.  No need to contact Rick in advance; he requests that you just 

show up and check in at 9 AM in the parking lot across the street from 

the fire station on Merzville Road.   Itõs a fun morning.  Weõll need a 

good clean-up after a busy summer of traffic.  

 

THANK YOU to those who helped clean up on May 29th.  They filled ten bags plus miscellaneous big 

stuff, with one group doing two sections.   The 38 hands (19 people!) who helped were Helen Noyes, 

Dick & Marty  Zimmermann, Sue & Jeff Carr, Gene & Sally Rottier, Larry Prather, Bob Davenport, 

Toni Kuhl, Tom Brouse, David Zagar, Louise & Larry Laughlin, Paul Studer, Walter Brendecke, Rick, 

Ridge & Donna Brunton.   

Dear Forest Lakes Residents and Owners ð 

I want to let you know that the cabin my parents, Ed and Phyllis Fairman, enjoyed over the years has been sold 

and as such it is important for me and Pat to thank all of you that were friends to my parents, helped them 

when it was necessary and hopefully enjoyed their company and community participation. They loved Forest 

Lakes and developed lifelong friends. I will always remember the stories of their adventures like snowmobiling, 

fishing, road trips and of course that age old tradition of toddy time, almost every day in the summer around 

4:00. Sadly, most of their old friends have passed and of course my mom and dad missed them all a great 

deal. I can remember when my parents bought the place, and how proud they were to finish the additions.  But 

my dadõs most important space was the workshop.  From dawn to dusk he 

could be found building or fixing something while my mom kept busy cooking 

something new or working in the store or hosting at the restaurant.  Anyway, 

thanks to everyone. Forest Lakes is a special place with special people. 

 

Jeff and Pat Fairman 

Check out our website at 

www.floa.org.  It contains lots of informa-

tion, not only about Forest Lakes, but 

also the Forest Services, State and 

County and much more. 

Copyright  Summer 2014 Forest Lakes Newsletter, Forest Lakes Owners Association, Inc.  

FLOA Board of Directors for 2013-2014 

Frank Astemborski, Donna Brunton, Ted Cary (Vice Presi-

dent), Jane Cummins (Treasurer), Judy Nelson (President), 

Mack Hume, Debbie Skeldon, Mary St. Germain, Judy Sum-

mers (Secretary), Rose Watson. 

mailto:FLOAnews@cox.net


Page 3 FL Newsletter 
Calendar of Events  

MONTHLY MEETINGS 

¶ 2nd Tuesday      School Board     5 PM at the School Office 

¶ 3rd Thursday      Water Board     11 AM at the Water Dept 

¶ 3rd Saturday Fire District Auxillary     9 AM at the Fire Station 

¶ 3rdSaturday Fire District Board     10 AM at the Fire Station 

¶ 3rd Saturday FLOA Board Meeting    2 PM at the School District Building 
WEEKLYðbeginning May  

¶ May 18ñSept. 28 FL Community Church     10 AM at the School District Building 

COMMUNITY EVENTS 

¶ June 14  Spaghetti Dinner    5ð7 PM at the Fire Station 

¶ June 28  Fire District Open House      10 AMð2 PM 

¶ June 30ñJuly 4 FL Community Church Vacation Bible School 9 AMð12 Noon at the School District Building 

¶ July 5  Independence Day Festivities   All dayðVarious locations 

¶ August 30  Pancake Breakfast    7ð10 AM at the Fire Station 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30      

June 2014 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

July 2014 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31       

August 2014 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30     

September 2014 
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By Board of Directors Chairman John Hennessey                              

Fire District Auxiliary  
SUMMER ICE CREAM SOCIALS   The Auxiliary sponsors these both as a fundraiser as well as a community get-

together.  We had great success last year because of all of the support, in attendance, in helping, and in donating good-

ies and time.  We hope you will continue this tradition again this year.  As in the past I am asking for volunteers to help 

at the socials and/or donations of baked pies and/or brownies.  Please call if you can help in any way, anytime.  Pat 

Hennessey - 480-833-1916.  Thanks!! 

Another Auxiliary fundraising event will be a t-shirt quilt showcasing many varied Forest Lakes t-shirts from 

times long past to the present.  If you can part with one of your t-shirts, even if it is not in the best of condition, it would 

be most appreciated.  I am planning to put the quilt together this year to be raffled off next season.  You can either call 

me (Pat Hennessey) at 480-833-1916 or drop them off at the fire station with a note that it is to be given to the Auxil-

iary.  Thanks in advance for your donations.  A queen size quilt will need many t-shirts, so start digging! 

Forest Lakes Fire District Election Update  
 
November 2014 is an election year, and the Forest Lakes Fire District will have three fire board member positions up for election.  The 
current board desires that the candidacy for these positions be widely communicated within the community in order to generate 
broadened interest for qualified individuals to run for membership on the board. 
  
The Forest Lakes Fire Board is comprised of five members.  Board members serve staggered four year terms and are elected to their 
office by the voting public at regularly held elections. Members with terms expiring in November, 2014 are John Nelson, John Fahren-
dorf and Tom Cummiskey.  Members with terms expiring in November 2016 are John Hennessey and Quentin Tolby.  Term of office 
commences on December 1, 2014 for those selected during this election cycle. 
 
Current board members stand ready to offer guidance and counsel to those interested in running for membership, and are willing to 
meet one-on-one for that purpose.  Since the relationship of the Fire Board and the Fire Chief is critical to the successful operation of 
the Fire District, Chief Rodriquez has offered to meet with candidates to explain how this relationship works.  The FLFD office staff 
has copies of the current Arizona Fire District Association (AFDA) handbook for those interested in a more detailed look at fire district 
operations.  The FLFD Five Year Strategic Plan (STRAP) Update published January 24, 2014 is also an excellent source of informa-
tion on department operations. 
 
The AFDA handbook describes the perfect board member as one who: understands business principles; has integrity; has credibility; 
does not allow "end runs"; observes board policies; has good role identification; understands the role of the administrator; has a 
sense of humor; has a broad scope of vision; is a good listener; is gutsy; has community awareness; is politically aware; maintains a 
positive attitude; can be flexible on issues; is open minded, without hidden agendas; is consistent; and shares mutual respect with the 
fire chief. 
 
Filing information can be obtained at the fire district web site, www.flfdaz.com or from the office staff.  The office staff also stands 
ready to assist with filing papers with the county elections department.  Candidates for office must be registered voters of the fire dis-
trict.  Residents interested in running for board membership who are not registered to vote in the Forest Lakes Fire District will need to 
switch their registration. 
  
If you have interest, please contact any of the current Board members, Chief Rodriquez or the office staff (Roxie Allen). 

Mark your calendars for our upcoming Open House to be held on Saturday, June 28th from 10AM until 
1PM.  Take tours of the fire trucks and rescue vehicles.  A favorite of all is when an air ambulance heli-
copter sets down on the lot next to the station and the flight crew lets you take a tour of the big bird.  Co-
conino County Dispatchers, Law Enforcement from various agencies, Forest Service and Game and Fish 
staff are among the many who will be on hand for you to meet and greet.  

Free popcorn, hotdogs, soda, chips and water will be provided so plan on coming out to have a fun time!  

http://www.flfdaz.com
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Church 
é.. is a friendly non-denominational place where 

people from all walks of life can come together to 

worship the living God and declare Jesus Christ as 

our Savior and Lord. We have a different guest 

speaker every Sunday.   

Worship: 10:00 AM at the School District Building                    

 

Vacation Bible School :  June 30 -July 4 th 

Preschoolers age 4 thru 6 th grade  

 Young teens going into 7 -9th grade  

Registration forms available in the Community Center early 
June  

Forest Lakes Community Church 

P.O. Box 1672, Forest Lakes, AZ 85931 

 

Womenõs Bible Study   Tuesday 2:00 -4:00  

Dorothy Warnerõs Home - 2204 Bailey Drive  

chuxdorothy@gmail.com   928.535.4662  

Tuesday Morning Prayer Group   9:00 -10:00  

Bruce & Jane Cummins Home - 3108 Old Rim Road  

jwcummins@cox.net    928.535.3169  

 
Man to Man   Friday  8:30 -9:30 am   

Richard Jennings ð Location TBA  

moosehill1@yahoo.com   602.471.1038  

 
ȰȢ Ȣ Ȣ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÉÎÇÓ ×ÏÒË ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÆÏÒ 
the good of those who love the 
Lord and are called according to 
(ÉÓ ÐÕÒÐÏÓÅȢȱ                 2ÏÍÁÎÓ 
8:28                                                              

Forest Lakes Domestic Water Improvement District 

On Saturday, May 31st, 200 Boy Scouts flooded our community to take part in a special project 
sponsored by the Water District.   They cleaned up and cleared the areas around all of our fire hy-
drants, re-painted them, and made sure each one was marked with a reflector for ease in finding 
them at night or during the winter snows.  Thanks to the Scouts for helping out and a BIG THANK 
YOU to Grant Cooper for heading up the event.   Those are some mighty fine looking hydrants!   

mailto:chuxdorothy@gmail.com
mailto:jwcummins@cox.net
mailto:moosehill1@yahoo.com



